
Moms Pick 
Three Girls 
For Awards 

Scholarships Go 
To Future Writer, 
Social Scientists 

Alyce Pepion, Audrey Holliday, 
and Patricia Young were ap- 

pointed Oregon Mothers scholars 

at the annual meeting of the Ore- 

gon Mothers held in Eugene Sat- 

urday, May 10. Miss Pepion’s 
award was $200 and the other two 

awards were $150. All three wo- 

men were applicants from high 
school graduating classes of this 

spring. 
Miss Pepion will graduate from 

Bandon high school and plans to 

prepare to teach physical educa- 
tion and social sciences. Graduat- 
ing from Gresham high school, 
Miss Holliday plans to study so- 

cial sciences and business admin- 
istration. Miss Young is grad- 
uating from Wheeler high school 
and plans to major in journalism. 

The Oregon Mothers’ scholar- 

ships are awarded each year on 

the basis of outstanding promise 
as a University student, together 
with need for scholarship assist- 
ance in order to attend the Uni- 

versity. The Oregon Mothers is a 

state-wide organization of moth- 
ers of University of Oregon stu- 
dents. 

About 50 applications were 

received this year, the majority 
of them in the top tenth of fresh- 
men entering the University. The 
committee making the selections 
were Mrs. Herbert M. Clark, 
president of the Oregon Mothers; 
Dr. Rudolf H. Ernst, Dr. Astrid 

Williams, and Dean Karl W. On- 
thank of the University. 

UO Co-op Refunds 
Five Per Cent Cash 

Oregon’s Co-op store will pay 
a 5 per cent cash rebate on all 

purchases made during the past 
school year, it was decided Wed- 

nesday at a directors’ meeting. 
Students are asked to bring 

their cash register receipts to the 
store on or before May 20. No 

payments will be made for re- 

ceipts brought in after that date. 

Student Softies 
Set New High 
For Infirmary 

Patient number 1143 was ad- 

mitted to the University infirm- 

ary today, as compared to 947 at 

this same time last year. Accord- 

ing to Nurse Helen Pruyne, su- 

pervisor nurse, over 200 patients 
were in the hospital in the 28 

days of February, setting a new 

high for students treated in this 

length of time. 
“Done in” today at the local 

pill emporium are: Leda Shep- 
pard, Elizabeth Walker, Nancy 
Gardner, Frances Roth, Mary 
Failing, Lucille Johnson, Don 

Broderick, John Dye, James 

Kurtz, George Olson, Ralph Har- 

low, Bill Lyon, Dan Mercer, Jules 

Napier, Gordon Jones, and Ed 
Blumenthal. 

UO Cadet Corps 
To Parade Today 

The Eugene American Legion 
post will be honored guests of the 

University military department 
today as some 900 cadets drill 
and parade under command of 
student officers, according to Col. 
R. M. Lyon, head of the depart- 
ment. 

The Oregon unit, praised by 
reviewing officers from the regu- 
lar army for its excellent per- 
formances in the past, will pass 
in review shortly after 2 o’clock. 
The military staff extends an in- 
vitation to the public to view the 
parade. 

Colonel Lyon stated that the 
regiment is at the peak of their 
training and a fine showing can 

well be expected today as the 
troops march behind the Univer- 
sity band in colorful review. 

There remain only three more 

Thursday drill periods including 
the final parade May 29. At this 
time the military program will be 
drawn to a close with the pre- 
sentation of awards by Chancel- 
lor Hunter. The ROTC staff an- 

nounced that all the remaining 
parades will be open to the public. 

Four Papers Left 
Four more editions of the Em- 

erald will be issued this term. 
Final paper of the school year 
comes out one week from tomor- 
row. 

Student-Faculty 
Trout Contest 
Closes Monday 

Coachman, Blue 
Upright Flies Best 
For Local Rivers 

Casting into its last week is 

the Emerald-Hendershott fish 

contest, open to student and fac- 

ulty members and offering an 

opportunity to win a $5 fly rod. 

Rains of the last few days 
have raised the water level on 

the Willamette and McKenzie 
rivers somewhat and recent im- 

proving weather promises ideal 
conditions for campus piscators 
during the weekend. 

Recommended flies for the 
Cascade streams are the Blue 
Upright and the Royal Coach- 
man. Fly hatches have been ex- 

pected this week and, if the flies 
come out in any great number, 
the fish will probably strike at 

anything offered. 

During hatches of dun-colored 
flies, fishermen have noticed that 
fish will sometimes strike at a 

bright fly like the Royal Coach- 
man because of its contrast to 
the hatching flies. Another meth- 
od is to use a fly like the Whirl- 

ing Dun, which resembles the 

hatching flies. 

All that is necessary to enter 
the campus contest is to weigh 
in the fish at Hendershott’s. 

Closing date is Monday, May 19, 
which leaves only one more week- 
end for Oregon’s Izaak Waltons 
to try and capture the elusive 
rainbow. 

PE Majors Hold 
Annual Picnic; 
Battle With Ants 

Combatting the ants Wednes- 

day were campus PE majors and 
dates at a picnic at Swimmers’ 

Delight. As means of direction to 
the spot, confusing and mislead- 

ing signs and clues guided the 
athletic fiends. 

Swimming, dancing, and a 

frosh-sophomore baseball game 
were th« entertainment. At the 
end of the guide signs was found 
a treasure trove of cokes. 

Campus Calendar 

YMCA executive cabinet meets 
at 9 p.m. at the “Y.” 

AH members of Phi Theta Up- 
silon and Kwama are asked to 
be in uniform at this morning’s 
installation assembly. 

Orides members must sign up 
for picnic by Thursday with Mrs. 
Siefert in Gerlinger hall. 

SDX Chooses Pair 
(Continued from page one) 

nounced here today by Buck 

Buchwach, Portland, chapter 
president. 

The two will become profes- 
sional members of the organiza- 
tion, which has chapters in all 

leading colleges and universities 
where journalism is taught, and 
in alumni groups in cities in all 
sections of the country. The so- 

ciety plans to initiate the mem- 

bers at a session in Portland, at 
which the uidergraduates will 

join with the alumni for the 
event. 

Draftees' Fees 
(Continued from page one) 

military credits allowed at the 

University shall not exceed 24 
hours for commissioned officers 
or six term hours for non-com- 

missioned officers and men. From 

the total hours shall be deducted 
credit earned in ROTC before 

entering the service; and any fur- 
ther ROTC work taken after re- 

entering college shall not carry 
credit toward graduation beyond 
the limits set above. 

Special Petitions 
The third main question con- 

cerns special work done in limit- 
ed branches of the service. 

Students may petition through 
the dean of their academic major 
to take faculty examinations for 
credit in specific courses listed in 

the institutional catalog. 
The state selective service 

board has requested the regis- 
trar’s office to send information 

concerning any disputed selectee 
student’s record. If the board 
finds that the situation warrants 
consideration, it will recommend 
that the student be deferred tem- 

porarily in order to complete 
scholastic work. The government 
feels that it will benefit by al- 

lowing completion of scholastic 

training of its future “warriors” 
so long as it does not seriously 
interfere with induct ment 
schedules. 

Students Will bive 
Practice Libel Case 

Wendell Wyatt has ordered his 

attorneys to bring suit against 
Don Richardson, on charges of li- 

bel, in the third law school moot 
trial to be held at 7:30 this eve- 

ning in the Lane county court 
house. 

Wyatt has decided that certain 
words inscribed on a window in 
Fenton hall refer to him, and 
that by reason of the publication 
his character and reputation 
have been damaged. 

He has retained George Reck- 
en and William Robert to repre- 
sent him. Richardson’s case will 
be defended by Morris Carter and 
Elmo Vickers. 

Since the damaging inscription 
impeaches Wyatt’s reputation as 

a student, Vickers is petitioning 
the court to seize the plaintiff's 
class notes and briefs as evidence. 

Serving as clerk will be Jack 

Hay. All students who wish to 
serve as jurors are requested to 
hand Hay their names before the 
trial. Jack Dunn will be notary- 
bailiff and Dick Bryson will act 
as sheriff-reporter. Orlando Hol- 

lis, law professor, will serve as 

judge. 

Yearbooks Await 
Many Who Signed 
Without Paying Up 

Anyone who has ever signed a 

card pertaining to the last Ore- 

gana probably has one waiting 
at the activities office now, ac- 

cording to Dick Williams, busi- 
ness manager. 

Williams estimated that ap- 
proximately 50 of the unclaimed 

yearbooks at the office were or- 

House panels may now be ob- 
tained at the Oregana office or 

if no one is there, orders may 
be placed with Mary Graham in 
the educational activities office. 

dered through a down payment 
by people who do not realize the 
balance of the price has been de- 
ducted from their general deposit. 
He urged all students to check 
with the office. 

There is still a need for canoe 

fete programs at the Oregana 
business office, Williams stated. 
All students who do not want 
their program or have an extra 
one are urged to bring it to the 
office where it will be used for 
reference work. 

SPOT CASH 
PROOF of CO-OPERATION 

NEWS ITEM: “CO-OP BOARD VOTES 5% CASH REFUND TO BE PAID 

ON ALL CASH-REGISTER TICKETS TURNED IN BEFORE MAY 20th, 
IF FOR PURCHASES MADE DURING THIS SCHOOL YEAR.” 

NO TICKETS ACCEPTED AFTER MAY 20th 


